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performed by the Department; and the second would include soil testing done by the 

Department on solar panel farm sites in the State, including testing done before 

installation, testing done after installation and any ongoing testing, and any results of 

that testing. 

The first report as outlined in the proposed bill is a very broad ask. lt appears that the 

bill would require the Department to describe on a statewide basis the kinds of 

contaminants the Department samples for regardless of site type, and how and when 

and at what inten/als it conducts that sampling. lt appears to ask for all air and soil data 

but does not require any analysis of that data, nor does it specify that it applies to solar 

farms in particular. The Department does not believe that a report of this nature will be 

helpful nor is it necessary. Some of the information broadly asked for is already 
available on the Department's website and organized by program. In addition, the 

public already has access to specific statewide sampling data by location through the 

Departments website dedicated to maps and data collection (for example, PFAS data, 
remediation sites, etc.). While this information is not dedicated to solar farms, 

information is available by location. 

The second report would require that the Department issue a report about soil testing 

that has been done by the Department on solar panel sites in the State, including 

testing done before installation, testing done after installation and any ongoing testing, 

and any results of that testing. Generally speaking there is not a stand-alone program 

requiring this kind of testing for solar development sites. To obtain the information 

requested in the proposed bill, Department staff would need to conduct a 

comprehensive review of records, files, and collected data over multiple programs to 

connect sampling data to specific solar development sites to determine what types of 

samples may have taken place in those locations. With over 700 solar sites in Maine, 
and hundreds of thousands of sampling data points for a variety of contaminants
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statewide, this would require significant staff time and resources and thus a sizeable 

fiscal note. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. I am available to answer questions 

of the Committee, either now or at work session.


